

United States General Accounting Office Washington, D.C. 20548

Accounting and Information Management Division

B-278711

160359

April 17, 1998

The Honorable Alfonse M. D'Amato Chairman The Honorable Paul S. Sarbanes Ranking Minority Member Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs United States Senate

The Honorable James A. Leach Chairman The Honorable John J. LaFalce Ranking Minority Member Committee on Banking and Financial Services House of Representatives

Subject: Commemorative Coin Program: The 1995 Special Olympics World Games Organizing Committee, Inc.

Section 303 of Public Law 103-186 required that we perform a one-time audit of the use of commemorative coin surcharge proceeds received by the 1995 Special Olympics World Games Organizing Committee, Inc. The Committee was established in 1992 to plan, organize, finance, and conduct the 1995 Special Olympics World Summer Games. Section 204 of Public Law 103-328 provided that the Committee use the surcharge proceeds from the sale of commemorative coins to (1) provide a world-class sporting event for athletes with mental retardation, (2) demonstrate their extraordinary talents, dedication, and courage, and (3) underwrite the costs of the 1995 games. The Committee ceased operations on December 31, 1995, and was dissolved effective December 31, 1996. Upon its dissolution, the Committee transferred its financial records to Special Olympics International, Inc.¹

160359

¹Special Olympics International, Inc., incorporated in 1968, provides year-round national and international sports training and athletic competition in a variety of Olympic-type sports for people with mental retardation. It annually accredits organizations such as the 1995 Special Olympics World Games Organizing Committee, Inc., to act as affiliates for conducting Special Olympics activities.

B-278711

We determined that the Committee received about \$4.4 million in surcharge proceeds from the U.S. Mint from June 1995 through January 1996. The Committee's financial statements were audited for the calendar years ended 1992 through 1996 by independent public accounting firms. Those statements showed that the Committee's total revenues and expenses from all sources were each about \$33.8 million.

The Committee established a variety of accounts to record its expenses, but was not required to and did not separately account for expenses paid from surcharge proceeds. As a result, we could not determine specifically how the Committee used its surcharge proceeds for the 1995 games. Section 5134 of Title 31, United States Code, as amended by Public Law 104-208, addressed this issue with provisions that now require recipients that received coin surcharge proceeds after September 30, 1996, to (1) separately account for the receipt and expenditure of coin surcharge proceeds and (2) obtain annual financial audits by an independent public accounting firm until all surcharge proceeds received are expended or placed in trust.²

In conducting our work, we obtained direct confirmation from the U.S. Mint of the amount of surcharge proceeds transferred to the Committee. We reviewed the Committee's accounting for surcharge proceeds, traced to source documents certain transactions relating to the 1995 games, and verified that certain expenditures were related to the 1995 games. We also reviewed minutes of the Board of Directors' meetings related to surcharge proceeds. At the conclusion of our work, we provided a draft of this letter to the President of Special Olympics International, Inc. for comment and he had no comments. Our audit was performed from October 1997 through March 1998 in accordance with generally accepted government auditing standards.

²Section 529 of the Treasury, Postal Service, and General Government Appropriations Act, 1997, as enacted by Section 101(f) of Public Law 104-208, the Omnibus Consolidated Appropriations Act, 1997, also repealed Section 303 of Public Law 103-186, effective September 30, 1996.

B-278711

Copies of this letter are being sent to interested parties and will be made available to others on request. Please contact me at (202) 512-9489 if you or your staffs have any questions about this letter.

Theodore C. Barreaux

Associate Director, Audit Oversight

and Liaison

		•	
•			
		er en	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
			en e
		•	**
		т ;	- 1 - 1 - 4
			<u>.</u>
	•		
			e Spen
	•		
		÷	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
			e se
		<u></u>	
			, i ex
		5	

Ordering Information

The first copy of each GAO report and testimony is free. Additional copies are \$2 each. Orders should be sent to the following address, accompanied by a check or money order made out to the Superintendent of Documents, when necessary. VISA and MasterCard credit cards are accepted, also. Orders for 100 or more copies to be mailed to a single address are discounted 25 percent.

Orders by mail:

U.S. General Accounting Office P.O. Box 37050 Washington, DC 20013

or visit:

Room 1100 700 4th St. NW (corner of 4th and G Sts. NW) U.S. General Accounting Office Washington, DC

Orders may also be placed by calling (202) 512-6000 or by using fax number (202) 512-6061, or TDD (202) 512-2537.

Each day, GAO issues a list of newly available reports and testimony. To receive facsimile copies of the daily list or any list from the past 30 days, please call (202) 512-6000 using a touchtone phone. A recorded menu will provide information on how to obtain these lists.

For information on how to access GAO reports on the INTERNET, send an e-mail message with "info" in the body to:

info@www.gao.gov

or visit GAO's World Wide Web Home Page at:

http://www.gao.gov

United States General Accounting Office Washington, D.C. 20548-0001

Bulk Rate Postage & Fees Paid GAO Permit No. G100

Official Business Penalty for Private Use \$300

Address Correction Requested